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Occasionally, the Journal of Prosthodontics (JOPR) publishes
reviews of new books of interest to prosthodontists. Although
JOPR book reviews are generally invited submissions, sugges-
tions for books to be reviewed are welcomed.

In addition to topics relating specifically to prosthodontics,
readers of the JOPR may also be interested in learning about
new books that address such related disciplines as dental ma-
terials, pharmaceuticals, handling medical emergencies, oral
complications of systemic diseases that have an impact on
prosthodontic treatment, as well as practice management and
legal issues relating to liability and malpractice suits.

The qualifications of a potential reviewer are considered by
the JOPRs book review editor in selecting an individual to
evaluate a new publication. This individual must be familiar
with the literature of the area to which the new book belongs
so that the new publication can be considered in the context of
previously published work. The objective reviewer will not have
any associations or conflicts of interest that might compromise
his or her objectivity.

The review begins with the details of publication: title, au-
thor or editor, publisher, date of publication, number of pages,
type, and extent of illustrations. The price of the book may

also be reported. Where does the book fit in the literature?
Is it a new work or a new edition of an old standard? What
are the author or editor’s qualifications for addressing the
subject?

The reviewer describes the book’s contents, its scope. This
discussion will not simply list the book’s contents but rather will
provide an overview and evaluation of the material. Is there a
knowledge gap the book is intended to fill? Does the book
successfully meet that need? In addition, any special features
such as diagrams or notable illustrations or a comprehensive
bibliography are described. Equally important, the reviewer
will note and document any deficiencies or important omissions
in the work.

Finally, it should be noted that although, as noted above,
the reviewer must be an objective reader and must not have
a personal stake in the reviewed book’s success, authors or
editors of new publications are welcome to call the attention
of the JOPR editorial staff to their work and suggest that it
be considered for review. Additionally, if you are interested in
reviewing books for the JOPR, please let us know. You may
be interested to know that book review authors are allowed to
keep the text they review!
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